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Proposed Board Recommendation 
 
Staff recommends that the Board approve management to enter into a consulting services 
agreement with Cummings Construction Management for Consulting Services in an amount not 
to exceed Thirty-Six Thousand Three Hundred Dollars ($36,300). 
 
Background 
 
The current outdoor dining area at MSA-1 is inadequate and will become even more so with the 
addition of the new high school.  The Board previously directed staff to pursue a strategy of 
building a solar shade shelter to replace the current shade structure using vendor financing such 
as a lease to purchase or power purchase agreement to finance the construction of the desired 
solar shade structure. 
 
Primesource published an RFP for solar consulting services.  Four (4) firms were specifically 
targeted.  Two of the four provided a response.  The proposal by Cummings was less expensive 
than the other proposal received.  Cummings has a solid reputation in this area and has consulted 
with various charter schools with similar projects.  Accordingly, Staff recommends the 
Cummings proposal for approval. 
 
The principal risk is that an affordable solar shade structure cannot be identified or that the 
power generated by the solar structure will not yield sufficient cost savings to offset the 
operational costs.  
 
Schedule Impact 
 
The goal is to determine the feasibility of erecting a solar shade structure and if feasible and 
affordable to have the shade structure constructed in time for the opening of the new high school 
structure. 
 
 
 
 

Board	Agenda	Item	#	 II	H	–	Consent	Item	

Date:	 February,	2018	

To:	 Magnolia	Board	of	Directors	

From:	 Caprice	Young,	Ed.D.,	CEO	&	Superintendent	

Staff	Lead:	 Patrick	Ontiveros,	General	Counsel	&	Director	of	Facilities		

RE:	 Approval	of	Agreement	with	Cummings	Construction	Management	
for	Solar	Consulting	Services	



Budget Impact 
 
The source of payment for this consulting agreement is the proceeds from the 2014 Bond.  The 
cost will be billed on a time and material basis not to exceed $36,300 unless modified by change 
order. 
 
Exhibits: 
 
Board Informative for MSA-1 Solar Consulting Services prepared by Primesource Project 
Management (includes RFP dated January 3, 2018, Cummings Construction Management 
proposal dated January 12, 2018, and draft contract for professional services)  


































































































































